
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term  

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

A big thank you to Mrs Kathleen Pearce for her kind donation of £20.00 towards our Fundraising for a 
defibrillator.  Thank you Kelly Martin of Fresh Hair St Austell for dropping in the donation. 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

Welcome Back!  

 

It has been a busy week with lots on, including Year 3 Roman Workshop and our final football and    
netball fixtures of the year. It is great to start the Summer Term with so many happy and smiley  
children. It is a slightly strangely structured one this year with only 4 more weeks until half term and 
then 7 weeks after half term until the Summer holidays. 

 

There is lots to fit in, including SATS in Year 2 and 6, phonics screening in Year 1, and  Years 3, 5 and 
6 residential visits. 

 

Attendance and punctuality are so important as we have our first SATS for 3 years. These are 9th - 
12th May in Year 6 and 16th - 27th May in Year 2.  

 

Don't forget if children do show Covid symptoms the isolation period is now 3 days, and they may     
return to school after this - if they feel well enough. The isolation period for adults is 5 days. 

 

Other things coming up: 

Platinum Jubilee Celebration - Thursday 9th June 

Friends of Carclaze Summer Fair - Saturday 25th June 

 

Simon 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

http://www.carclazesch.org


Important Notices for Parents and Carers  

 

 

 

We are now busy organising our Summer Fayre which will be held on Saturday 25th June.  We are looking 

for donations for raffle prizes (any unwanted gifts or if any parents own businesses and could possibly       

donate a voucher or product that would be amazing!), cakes for the cake stall (nearer the time), toys for the 

toy stall etc.  We will be holding 3 non uniform days nearer the time for donations of Jam Jars (filled with 

goodies or wrapped sweets), bottles for the bottle tombola and 50p donation for other items for the fair.  

Please look out for more information in future newsletters and on the Friends Facebook page. 

Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 10th at 7.30pm to pack the raffle tickets.  If 

you would like to help at the fayre, please come along to the meeting to find out more 

about how you  can help. 

PARENTPAY SCHOOL LUNCH MENU 

Due to trade issues with Brexit and also the war in Ukraine, our catering company (Chartwells) is struggling 

to source certain items on our menu.  On Week 2 there will be no Battered Fish, instead it will be Southern 

Fried Chicken Tasters. There may also be some other slight changes.  Therefore, if your child mentions that 

they have not had certain items with their lunch on a particular day, this will be the reason for it.  Chartwells 

and our kitchen team are doing all they can to fulfil demand and get the supplies they need.  In the        

meantime, please bear this in mind as the changes will not appear on ParentPay.  Thank you. 

 

MONDAY 16 MAY 2022 
Years 5 and Year 6 

We are pleased to confirm that we have booked, Space Dome to visit us on Monday 16  
May 2022 

Please log into Parent Pay to pay towards the event - £4.00  
Kindest Regards 

Mrs May, Miss Rogers, Mr Dingle and Mrs Pezzerini  
 
 

WEDNESDAY 4 MAY 2022 
Harlequins Photography in School  

All Day - Doing Class Photos 
Please come to school in School Uniform and wearing your School Jumper/Cardigan 

 
 



Certificate Winners 

Value - Aspiration 

Celebration   

 Jigsaw Celebrating people who - ‘Know How To Make Friends’  

 

Porthpean -  Celebration - F.Powell for her great progress in Read, Write Inc. Jigsaw - J.Orme-Thompson, C.Hicks 
and M.Bone for being good friends. 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - K.Lukes for being enthusiastic about books and talking about what he reads.  Aspiration 
- M.Wisdom for aspiring to meet her Accelerated Reader target.  Jigsaw - L.Monk for being a super friend.  

Mawgan Porth - Celebration - R. Willis for always looking for ways to protect our planet and look after our school.  
E.Sanders-Hulme for working extremely hard in Maths and English this week and showing fantastic enthusiasm 
and improvement.  

Perranporth - Celebration - J.Roach for a brilliant effort in all his work.  Aspiration - M.Merton for always working 
to the best of his ability.  Jigsaw - E.Kellow for being a super friend to all.  

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - L.Bird for always being kind to others.  Aspiration - L.Wilcock for her enthusiasm in    
Science as she aspires to be a surgeon.  Jigsaw - E.Pollington for always being kind to others.  

Sennen - Celebration - C.Green for impressive progress in her times table recall.  Aspiration - A.Rowe for aspiring 
to get better at his 4x tables and practising hard.  Jigsaw - V. Moseley for successfully making and maintaining 
healthy and happy friendships.  

Porthluney - Celebration - O.McCauley for his positive attitude in class this week.  W. Hellewell-Rollings for a     
tremendous effort to improve his handwriting.  Jigsaw - I.Roper for being a good friend to many and particularly if 
someone needs a little help to join in at the time.  

Bamaluz - Celebration - J.Hunt for his fantastic ideas during English.  Aspiration - D.Smeath for always trying to 
improve herself to achieve her dreams.  Jigsaw - E.Hodges for always trying to build friendship groups and          
including others.  

Polzeath - Celebration - R.Kearns for being a superstar in Maths.  H.Harvey-Roach for your positive attitude to 
learning, this week and for being a kind friend.  Jigsaw - I.Cockayne for always showing kindness to your peers.  

 

Healthy Eating 

 

Part of our PSHE curriculum is to teach the children about making healthy   
choices. Please can you support us by thinking about what they bring in their 
packed lunch boxes. Ideally this should be balanced with a sandwich or wrap or 
pasta pot (something savoury), some fruit, maybe some crisps and one cake, bis-
cuit or bar.  Some lunch boxes we are seeing have 4 or 5 bars of chocolate in.  

Don't forget all children in Foundation Stage, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to 
Universal Infant Free School meals and there are some very lovely and popular 
meals available! 



 

Carclaze School - Green Family Suggestions  

Week 3 

 Choose Nature CIC - This is a new community interest run with Friends and 
Family company established by Claire Whalley (Badger Forest School) 

Mission: To inspire lifelong learning, support connections to nature and strengthen     
communities. 

Who to contact: 

Contact name:  Claire Whalley 

Facebook: Choose Nature CIC's Facebook page 

 

https://www.thecornwallbicycleproject.co.uk/ 

 

https://www.claytrails.co.uk/activities-events 

We all enjoy the Clay trails – getting out and about! 

https://www.facebook.com/choosenaturecornwall/?fref=tag
https://www.thecornwallbicycleproject.co.uk/
https://www.claytrails.co.uk/activities-events





